
ELECTION DAY 

Congratulations to all the students who mastered 

their nerves and tackled the daunting task of 

public speaking at last Friday’s school captain 

election speeches. Three students took to the podium to 

vie for the School Captain/Vice Captain positions 

(above : Tanikah Fenech, Ashley Taylor and Louise 

Hunter. Caitlin McCubbin was away on the day), and 

seven Year 5 students (Jack Wason, Hollie Hesselman, 

Kai Davies and Edward Patton standing, and Seth 

McCubbin, Jared Robb and Kayla Bradley) persuaded 

their constituents to vote for them as Primary Captains/

Vice Captains. Well done to all, and we will find out 

who will take on the positions at Presentation Night next 

Wednesday! 

 

EXPLOSIVE SCIENCE 

FOR YEAR 9/10! 

Year 9/10 performed 

experiments yesterday using 

c o m m o n  k i t c h e n 

ingredients, with dramatic 

results. By combining 

vinegar and bicarbonate of 

soda (and then shaking the 

bottle) they were able to 

create volcanic eruptions of 

impressive proportions. 

Right : Matt Sabjan’s 

mixture erupts whilst Bridie 

McCubbin and Mrs Jackson 

look on! 

STUDENT NEWS Term 4 Week 9 2012 

Src news: 
Ice cream day to be held next 

Wednesday (prices to be 
advised) 

The ymca video is now on the 
school website : check it 

out!!! 



INTENSIVE SWIMMING 

Primary students have been 

having intensive swimming 

lessons at the pool over the 

past two weeks : the 

temperatures were perhaps a 

little more appropriate last 

week, but everyone has been 

trying hard and enjoying 

themselves. 

Photos, clockwise from 

above : Matilda Langham, Prue West, Ruby 

Henley, Molly Bryant, Michelene Izzard and 

Melissa Hesselman; Noah Bryant; Isabelle 

Archibald and Emily James; Ashton Ross 

and Darcy Langham; Shaun Hoskinson, Josh 

Roscarel, Edward Patton, Kai Davies, Daniel 

Potter and Angus Williams; Jett Brew and 

Leslie Quarman 
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